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Dear Broome Students & Families, 
 
The month of February has been filled with 
wonderful performances, recognitions and 
programs.  We began the month by celebrating 
our selection as one of four schools in the 
country to receive the Gaston Caperton 
Opportunity Award.  The award was presented 
by the College Board based on our increased 
AP scores, increased SAT scores, increased 
graduation rate, increased first generation 
college going students and increased minority 
participation in the AP program.  This award is 
special because it reflects the hard work of all 
of our students, staff and community.   
Eryn Rogers, WSPA News Reporter, was our 
guest speaker at our Black History Month 
program.  Her message was very inspiring and 
motivated our students to do their best at all 
times and that education is something that 
canôt be taken away.  Our band & chorus 
performed for the students during the 
assembly. 
Broome High Schoolôs College and Career Fair 
was a huge success.  We had over 85 
representatives from local colleges, universities 
and businesses.  During the fair our rising 9 th 
grade students were given tours of the building 
and visited with college and business 
representatives.  The middle school students 
then were treated to an assembly in the District 
3 Community Auditorium.  Our guest speaker 
was Donnie Thurman.  Mr. Thurman travels 
around the country encouraging students to 
work hard in school and set goals for success in 
the future.  
The registration process for the 2016-17 school 
year will begin in late February.  Our team will 
be sharing registration information with 
middle school parents.  The MSP meeting is at 
6:00pm on 2/23.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The CMS meeting is at 6:00pm on 2/25.  We 
encourage all 8th grade students and parents to 
attend these meetings.  Broome students will 
begin the registration  process on March 8th.   
Our guidance staff will go over the registration 
selections during each studentôs Individual 
Graduation Plan (IGP) meeting.  Please take 
advantage of these meetings to be certain that 
students sign up for the most rigorous courses 
available.  We are happy to announce that we 
will add a new Advanced Placement course 
next year.  AP Human Geography will be the 
first AP course that 9th grade BHS students are 
allowed to take, if they meet the requirements.  
Please discuss this option with your childôs 
teachers and counselors.  We will also discuss 
this new course during our registration 
meetings. 
We have many upcoming events and we 
encourage you to support our students by 
attending as many events as possible.  Please 
check our website for dates and times.   
Please call on us if we can ever be of assistance. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Sincerely,  

Rodney D. Graves 
Principal  

 
 

 

The Princ ipalôs Voice 

Voice  

I  
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Dental Services  
 

Tooth decay/cavities is the number one 
chronic disease of children in the United 
States.  Ninety percent (90%) of all tooth 
decay occurs in the biting surfaces of the 
back teeth.   

To help with the prevention of tooth 
decay/cavities, Health Promotion 
Specialists provided Registered Dental 
Hygienists who visited Broome High 
School for several days during January.  
The hygienists cleaned studentôs teeth, 
applied fluoride and placed sealants on 
teeth.   Dental sealants have been 
proven to not only prevent decay, but to 
also stop decay from growing.  

Broome High School had 53 students to 
take advantage of this service which can 
be paid in full by Medicaid or SCHIP.  If 
the student is covered by other dental 
insurance, Health Promotion Specialists 
will file the bill for the student.  Any 
amount of the service not covered by 
insurance can be paid directly by the 
parents/guardians.   

At the beginning of each school year, 
parents/guardians receive a form from 
Health Promotion Specialists offering 
this service.  If you wish for your child to 
receive this service, complete, sign and 
return the form to the school at the 
beginning of each school year. Your 
child may qualify for this service if 
he/she does not have a regular dentist 
and has not had a recent cleaning or 
fluoride treatment.   

Please help in reducing the number one 
chronic disease of children in the United 
States. 

 

 

Mentoring Lab  
 

Students in Broome High Schoolôs 
Mentoring Program recently traveled to 
Converse College to tour the college 
campus and to attend a luncheon with 
their college mentors.  Twenty students 
experienced daily life on a college 
campus and participated in two 
workshops: ñSelfieò and ñCollege 101.ò  
The Selfie Workshop was presented by 
Leigh Lanford, Converse Admissions 
Director.  Ms. Lanford incorporated 
ideas from Doveôs Self Project, a 
program that empowers and develop 
self-esteem in young women.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The students learned how negative 
feedback on social media posting can 
have a negative impact on oneôs self-
esteem.  The day concluded with 
students creating positive affirmation 
posters which are on display in 
Broomeôs Mentoring Lab. 
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Administration  

 
Preparing Your Student for 
Testing  
 

Parents, often times educators are 
asked, ñWhat can I do, as a parent, to 
help prepare my child for testing.ò  In 
March, our juniors will be taking the 
WorkKeys.  ñWorkKeys is a job skills 
assessment that helps employers select, 
hire, train, develop, and retain a high -
performance workforce.ò 
(www.act.org/products/workforce -act-
workkeys/ )  The WorkKeys has 3 
sections, Applied Mathematics, Reading 
for Infor mation and Locating 
Information.  Last year all juniors were 
required to take the ACT.  We believe 
that will be the same this year.  In May, 
students in English 1, Intermediate 
Algebra, Mathematics for the 
Technologies 2, Biology and US History 
will be tak ing the appropriate End -of-
Course Test (EOC).  So, what can we do 
to help students prepare for these 
assessments? 
¶ Attendance is key.  Students need 

to be in class.  The more direct 
contact your student has with his 
or her teacher, the better prepared 
they will be for the assessments. 

¶ Encourage your student to have 
good study habits.  Good reading 
skills factor heavily in a timed test, 
so encourage reading as much as 
possible.  What they read is a 
choice, but even comic books or 
magazines will help with flue ncy 
and comprehension.   

¶ Relax and be positive.  
Encouragement is a powerful tool.  
Keep up with your studentôs 

grades and classwork and 
encourage them to always do their 
best.  Good test-takers are 
confident, committed and at ease. 
Help your student develop these 
skills in their daily school work.   

¶ Most students who struggle on 
testing days are those that did not 
get enough sleep or eat a good 
breakfast.  Know when the test is 
given and make sure your student 
gets enough sleep and has a good 
breakfast at home or at school.   

¶ We do not expect people to 
become excellent athletes or 
musicians overnight.  Good test 
takers are developed in much the 
same way ï they need practice.  
The school is currently helping 
students prepare for the WorkKeys 
and ACT.  Second block teachers 
are providing a WorkKeys 
ñquestion of the day.ò  Ask your 
student about the question and 
how he or she did.  All students 
are encouraged to participate in 
ñACT Wars:  The Students 
Awaken.ò  This is voluntary 
program where students may 
compete for prizes by taking a 
four -question test every week.  The 
questions are ACT questions.  
Every week the students can login 
on their tablets to take the test.  
They may join the Edmodo group 
to see the weekly answers.   

Working together, we can help all of 
our students do their best on any 
standardized test.   

 
 

 

 

http://www.act.org/products/workforce-act-workkeys/
http://www.act.org/products/workforce-act-workkeys/
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Sports  

 
Athletic Signing  

 

Zach Burdette signed a football  letter of 
intent to play ball with  Limestone 
College on Wednesday, February 3, 
2016. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Senior Night ï Girlsô 
Basketball  
 
 
 
Seniors Taylor Gossett, Raven Woodard, 
Aluntra Crosby and Mayra Garcia before 
their last regular season game versus 
Union County.  The girls fought hard to 
get a 47-46 win. 
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Scholar Athlete 
Award  
Ansley Hodge was the recipient of the 
Founders Federal Credit Union Scholar 
Athlete of the Week presented by the 
Spartanburg Touchdown/Tip -Off 
Club.  Ansley is an 11th grader who is 
playing her 3rd year on the Broome 
varsity girlsô basketball team.  As a team 
captain and starter, she leads the team 
in points, steals, rebounds, blocks and is 
tied with the highest 3 point 
percentage.  Ansley is also ranked in the 
top 5 of her class with a GPA of 
4.960.  Congratulations Ansley! 

 

 

Al l in  Award  
 

English teacher Dr. Dalene Parker has 
been named Broome High School's All -
In Award  recipient for the first semester 
2015. Dr. Parker was nominated by her 
peers who described her as a 
"remarkable person and a dedicated 
teacher" and an "encourager (who) sets 
high expectations expecting students to 
behave and always produce their best 
work ." 

Dr. Parker teaches English and creative 
writing and sponsors the school's 
literary magazine, Insights and 
Echoes. She is loved by her students and 
her peers and always seeks to find the 
best in others and to help those in need. 

Congratulation s, Dr. Parker.   
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Gaston Caperton 
Award  

 
Gettys D. Broome High School has been 
named a 2015 Gaston Caperton 
Opportunity Award school by the 
College Board for providing 
underrepresented students with the 
support they need to succeed 
academically. Gettys D. Broome is one of 
one of four high schools nationwide to 
receive the award in 2015 and will 
receive a $25,000 award to apply 
toward programs that encourage more 
students to attend college.   
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Career Fair  
 
Broome High Schoolôs annual College 
and Career Fair was held on February 
12, 2016.  Eighty Five representatives 
from local colleges, universities and 
businesses attended the event providing 
valuable information and resources to 
students.  
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Science  

BroomeBotics  

Spring 2016  
 

 
 

20ô Champions 
Sam Epps and Austin 

Smalley 

Time: 2.4 seconds 

(New School Record) 
Requirements: Design, build, program, 

and test a robotic car using gears to 
travel twenty feet in the fastest time. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Math  
 

   This month, Mr. Schultôs Probability 
and Statistics classes worked on a group 
project to find the ñmeanestò student in 
the school.  The students started by 
collecting data from 24 students each.  
They were required to ask students of 
both genders and from all 4 grade levels.  
The students then got into groups and 
pooled their data together.  They were 
asked to calculate out the mean, median, 
mode, standard deviation and variance 
for height, weight and age.  They were 
also asked to find the mode for hair 
color and eye color.   
   After completing the lab calculations, 
the students were then tasked with 
drawing their version of what the 
ñmeanestò student looks like.  They used 
the mean height, mean weight, mean 
age and the mode for hair color and eye 
color to draw out a representation of the 
most average student at Broome.   
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JROTC  
 
Ambassador of Peace 
Recognitions Held  
 

 
 

Twenty two men were recognized, 
Thursday, January 28, 2016, with the 
Republic of Korea Ambassador for Peace 
Medal in a ceremony held at the District 
Three Community Auditorium.  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Mr. Sungchan Kim and Mr. Seungwon 
Hong represented South Korea in the 
presentation of the medals.  Recognized 
were Ralph Arthur, Lew Ballenger, 
Everette T. Bedsworth, Bobby Burke 
Bryant, Lewis L. Dawkins, James 
Ronald Gibson, John Eddy Gowan, Jack 
Guest, John M. Hammett, Lewis A. 
Hawkins, P. Kasler  Hughes, Ron D. 
Kichline, Eddie Logan, Rev. Bobby M. 
McFalls, Bobby Oglesby, Charles T. 
Phillips, Clary Smith, Henry J. Story, 
John G. Threadgill, Richard J. 
Vanwagoner, Charles Edward Weber, 
and Bill Willis.  


